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PATIENT DATA SHOWS EXPANSION OF MENTAL HEALTH PACKAGE IS 

CRITICAL 

  

Today the West Australian has reported exclusive data showing one in four Australians on 

a mental health plan with access to subsidised psychology sessions had already reached 

their cap of ten sessions. 

  

This new data shows the immediate need for additional mental health services and support 

during the pandemic. 

  

Every person affected by this crisis must be able to access mental health support. 

Financial hardship should be no barrier to getting the treatments people need. 

  

The right thing for the Government to do is to extend the number of sessions available 

under Medicare during this crisis. 

  

The data also shows that for clients accessing a subsidised mental health care 

plan ‘around half were either nearing the 10-session annual limit or had reached it, and 

were considered to require further sessions’. 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Falp.us12.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D942ebc4c1cf8fc522a4f4c50e%26id%3Dc6bfd43269%26e%3Dd9552088ba&data=02%7C01%7CAU-Apo%40wolterskluwer.com%7C857a73dd904348c7819b08d829f38444%7C8ac76c91e7f141ffa89c3553b2da2c17%7C0%7C0%7C637305473162233527&sdata=rNEEUUaeNFysV%2F3HcK3azUN9vjrqf8pBb%2B71CivIkrE%3D&reserved=0


 

  

Labor understands that a high percentage of the community will have stress and anxiety 

during this pandemic. With mental health flagged as a priority by Scott Morrison and Greg 

Hunt during the COVID health emergency, it is critical that a response meets the demand 

for mental health services. 

  

And if Mr Hunt is claiming the number of psychology sessions had been considered by the 

Productivity Commission’s report which was handed to Government on 30 June, he should 

release the report publicly.  

  

The release of this report gives Australia a chance to reform policy across education, 

housing, the workplace and the justice and health systems to address better mental health 

for Australians. 

  

We urge Scott Morrison and Greg Hunt to release this report urgently so much needed 

reform in the sector can start – including the immediate need for more Medicare subsidised 

mental health treatments. 

  

The Government would have Labor’s full support in releasing the Productivity Commission 

report and expanding the mental health care plan scheme during this time. 

  

*For 24/7 crisis support and suicide prevention services call Lifeline on 13 11 14. Other 

services include Suicide Call Back Service: 1300 659 467, Beyondblue: 1300 22 4636, 

Kids Helpline: 1800 551 800, MensLine Australia: 1300 789 978*. 
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